## Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

## Newsletter



Date: 27 April 2022 Term: 2 Volume: 6







## CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Thursday 28 April

- **Canteen Open**
- **SWIMMING**

Friday 29 April

- Canteen Open
- **SWIMMING**
- ANZAC Assembly
  - Flowers requested
- **Bricks4Kidz commences**

Monday 2 May

**SWIMMING** 

Tuesday 3 May

**SWIMMING** 

Wednesday 4 May

- Canteen Open
- **SWIMMING**
- P&C Mother's Day Stall—3pm Parent Room

Thursday 5 May

- **Canteen Open**
- **SWIMMING**
- P&C Mother's Day Stall—3pm Parent Room

Friday 6 May

- **Canteen Open**
- **SWIMMING**
- P&C Mother's Day Stall—3pm Parent Room

Tuesday 10 May

**NAPLAN** 

Wednesday 11 May

- **Canteen Open**
- **NAPLAN**

Thursday 12 May

- **Canteen Open**
- **NAPLAN**

## My Holiday Challenge

How did you all go with my challenge? I would be happy to get some emails from parents to let me know what their child/ren told them. My goal this term is to listen more, especially to our students. I want to know what they think and what they think they need from a school. I did do a short survey in the last week of Term 1 and I will share some of their responses over this term. students are very wise and have some wonderful ideas and thoughts.

#### Term 2

I am looking forward to another exciting Term 2 at Camboon. It will be busy as usual and I hope the new stay. I hope we can all get through the term healthy, don't forget towels and goggles if needed.

happy and completing lots of awesome learning. Thanks you again for your wonderful support and understanding. We wish Mrs Winn, Room 7, who is on long service leave, a fabulous and well deserved break during Term 2. We welcome Miss Sidhu in her absence.

#### After school play on school grounds

Some families are choosing to stay and play on the school play equipment after school. Whilst this does provide social opportunities for parents and children, unfortunately it sometimes creates issues for the school (like students be unsupervised, toilet issues, interference with cleaners etc). For theses reasons, we ask that families vacate the school grounds by 3.15pm. There are a number of public parks and playgrounds in easy walking distance from the school, and parents are encouraged to use these. Thank you for your understanding.

#### Janice Cuculoska—Principal

## **ANZAC Commemoration**

Our ANZAC service will go ahead for students and staff this Friday 29 April at 9.00am. Due to COVID restrictions being lifted, parents are now invited to attend our service. We are asking for donations of flowers with stems and greenery like ferns and fronds, for our school wreath, to be given to Mrs Halls in Room 9 before school on Friday morning.

#### **NAPLAN 2022**

Students in Years 3 and 5 will complete NAPLAN over two weeks, between 10 May and 20 May (Weeks 3 and 4). Parents and guardians are reminded that students will need a set of headphones to use during the testing. Students can access the Public Demonstration Site https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/publicdemonstration-site to practice examples of the types of questions that they may need to answer during the

If you have any questions relating to NAPLAN, please contact your child's teacher or Mrs Fiona Petkoff, Deputy Principal Years 3-6.

## Swimming (Pre-primary to Year 6)

In-term swimming lessons commenced today for all students Pre primary to Year 6.

A reminder that students need to come to school with their bathers under their school uniform. As students will be travelling back to school to change into their school uniforms, the students will require a dressing gown, large towel or beach poncho to travel back to school. Please ensure that students have underwear in their bag to use when they return to school. Students with asthma, must have their asthma puffers in a labelled zip lock bag with easing of restrictions that come into effect on Friday will their name to be kept poolside during the lesson. Please

## TASTE BUDS CANTEEN:

Closed Monday & Tuesday Open Wednesday, Thursday and Friday https://www.flexischools.com.au/

9218 1414 / 0412 530 307

## **UNIFORM SHOP:**

Online orders or office drop box

Open as follows:

Tuesday 17 May Tuesday 7 June Tuesday 28 June

Camboon Primary Schoo Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au Phone: 9218 1400

#### **Choir News**

The choir will be performing at the ANZAC Service this Friday 29 April. Can choir students please arrive early on Friday at 8am to meet in the music room for a quick a rehearsal and to be sized up for a choir shirt to wear for the performance. If your child is unable to arrive by 8am, can they arrive as early as possible so they can collect their choir shirt before 8.30am.

The school choir is now able to rehearsal in the music room this term and rehearsals will run every Tuesday morning from 8.00 - 8.45am. Along with the ANZAC song we have begun learning the 11 Massed Choir Festival songs that we will be performing at the Perth Concert Hall on Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> September. Any students in Year 4, 5 or 6 who are interested in joining choir, are welcome to join this term in Week 2 or 3. Last term, some students said they were interested in joining but have not yet attended any rehearsals. I understand that students will be absent from time to time this term as they were last term. If your child wishes to participate in choir this year and perform at the Massed Choir Festival, they need to make a commitment to attend choir rehearsals every Tuesday when they are present at school. I will send out information letters about the Massed Choir Festival next week for parents and students to read and sign. If you have any questions regarding choir, please do not hesitate to see me in the music room on Monday, Tuesday or Friday or contact me via email.

Stephanie Bojanich Music Specialist stephanie.bojanich@education.wa.edu.au

## **P&C Mother's Day Stall**

The P & C will be holding a Mother's Day Stall next week, Wednesday 4, Thursday 5 & Friday 6 May from 3pm in the parent room for students to purchase something special for mum. Prices will range from \$1 to \$10. There will be a variety of gifts to choose from including: keyrings, water bottles, pens, dried fruit (for soda water), bath tea bags, succulents in mugs, pots with herbs and more.







#### 2022 Term 2 After School Classes are OPEN for Enrolment

BRICKS 4 KIDZ® After School Classes build on the popularity of LEGO® to deliver high quality Educational Play!

Come and join in all the fun of our BRICKS 4 KIDZ® After School Classes with LEGO® and Coding with Robotics! Students will participate in term-long sessions constructing a new and exciting model each week.

# Every FRIDAY starting 29 April 2022 to 24 Jun 2022 except Friday 3 June which is a Pupil FREE DAY

Laws of Motion (Ages 5+)

Laws of Motion WeDo 2.0 Junior Robotics (Ages 7+)

All About Sports MINDSTORMS® EV3 Advanced Robotics (Ages 9+)

Our enrolment page is located here:

https://www.bricks4kidz.com.au/perth-midland/camboon-primary-school-2/



Camboon Primary School
Every FRIDAY starting 6 May 2022 to 24 Jun 2022

www.Bricks4Kidz.com.au/Perth-Midland

An Extraordinary Learning Experience

## EASTER HAT PARADE

Easter Hat Parade
Students enjoyed our annual Easter Hat Parade at the end of last term. We were glad to see that some students even participated from home.











## **Notice from School Chaplain Amy**



Raising overcomers: How to teach your kids to do hard things Teach your kids to fight fear, to live brave and overcome hard things.

Here are 4 things to be intentional about in raising kids who can do hard things.

#### 1. Let them fail

Home is a training ground for life. It's a place where our children are loved no matter what, a place where their worth is not based on performance, and the safest place for them trip and fall and learn about what it takes to get back up again. Be intentional about giving your children a safe place to mess it all up, to fail forward, to learn consequences and forgiveness and exactly what it takes to get back up and try again.

#### 2. Equip them

Watching children deal with hard things give us the opportunity to teach them how to respond well.

One thing I've learnt is that no matter how irrational, improbable, or ridiculous it may seem to someone else, fear is real. We all fear different things, but when you are in the middle of it, it becomes your reality.

Teaching them how we handle fear, how we fight negative thinking that can eat away at our hearts, is the best way to equip them for the hard things they face.

## 3. Talk truth

While we try to re-shape hearts and complaining attitudes around here we don't shy away from calling things hard. Learning to swim is hard. Homework is hard. Keeping a tidy room is hard. Sure it is, but that doesn't mean we don't do it. As we talk more and more about the hard things of life, like being treated unkindly, not being able to do what we want, the challenging things because they don't ever magically go away.

Talking truth with your kids, helps them to understanding that hard work is a part of life and not something we shy away from.

## 4. Teach them

Consider intentionally teaching your children to do hard things, to push past their will and what they see right in front of them in order to learn the value of perseverance.

Try taking on a big challenge as a family. Show them how to serve others or get them outside their comfort zone. These things don't come naturally for most children, or adults for that matter. Walk them through it intentionally and give them opportunities and new environments in which to practice it.

Inspired by the writings of Katie Westenberg

## **Foster Care Information Sessions**

Children require a safe place to live. At times, for a variety of reasons, living with family is not the safest option for all children. Department of Communities, Mirrabooka District, is seeking motivated, caring and nurturing adults who may be willing to attend a local information session to hear about becoming a foster carer. Foster carers often tell us that making the decision to help vulnerable children and young people and providing them with a loving home has been one of the best decisions they have ever made. There are a number of foster care options available. Some are long term, full-time arrangements while other foster carers provide support for short term or short break placements. Foster carers come from all walks of life. You may be single, partnered or married, with or without your own children. As a foster carer, you would be supported by a dedicated Placement Officer.

Interested applicants would need to attend a fostering information session. We have sessions that will occur at the Mirrabooka District office and the Herb Graham Rec Centre in Mirrabooka on the following dates:

Information Sessions - 2022

Saturday 28th May 2pm - 4pm - Herb Graham Recreation Centre

Tuesday 14th June - 6pm - 8pm - Mirrabooka District Office

Wednesday 21st September – 10am – 12pm Mirrabooka District Office

Saturday 22nd October – 2pm-4pm – Herb Graham Recreation Centre

Addresses:

Mirrabooka Office: 5 Milldale Way, Mirrabooka

Herb Graham Recreation Centre: 38 Ashbury Crescent, Mirrabooka



## FOSTER CARE INFORMATION SESSIONS







# Foster care

It's not just the child's life that changes

There are a range of reasons children and young people come into care, but whatever the reason, what they all need is a stable and nurturing environment in which to live.

We don't just want our children and young people to survive their childhood, we want them to thrive into their adult lives — and our foster carers play a key role in achieving this.

The Department of Communities is always looking for people who can open their homes and open their hearts to children in need.

# Find out more about fostering

Communities runs foster care information sessions all year, throughout the metropolitan area.

## Mirrabooka District Office

is running the following foster care information sessions:

Tuesday 5 April 10am -12pm

\*Saturday 28 May 2pm - 4pm

Tuesday 14 June 6pm - 8pm

Wednesday 21 September 10am-12pm

\*Saturday 22 October 2pm - 4pm

## Venue:

5 Milldale Way, Mirrabooka. \*Saturdays at Herb Graham Recreation Centre, 38 Ashbury Cres, Mirrabooka.

RSVP is essential Call Sally on 6277 4999

Find out more about fostering and other information session locations by visiting:

www.wa.gov.au/organisation/departmentof-communities/foster-care-recruitment



## **Wonder Recycling Rewards**

To support our Wonder Recycling Rewards Program, students are asked to collect bread bags (any brand), and deliver them to the school office.



Wonder Recycling Rewards

Help us turn bread bags of any kind/ brand into school play equipment

Wonder Recycling Rewards is a fun and easy program created to collect and recycle bread bags (of any kind / brand) at school. Once collected, Wonder is going to turn the plastic into wonderful things like school play equipment.

As a registered school, our recycling efforts will earn us rewards points, to redeem for new sports equipment. We also go into the draw to win an exercise circuit made from the recycled plastic we collect!

It is important that items being recycled are not contaminated with other products and are as clean as possible.

The rule of thumb is that if it has contained bread of some sort and is a soft plastic, then it's a bread bag. If it hasn't contained bread, then it's not a bread bag.

Bread bags should be free from crumbs to ensure no contamination during the recycling process, but they do not need to be washed.





# TENNIS LESSONS PERTH

Phone: 9381 7756 Mobile: 0417 935 659

## www.tennislessonsperth.com.au

Email: peter@tennislessonsperth.com.au



## TENNIS COACHING AT MORLEY/NORANDA

Garson Crt, Noranda (adjacent to Noranda Shopping Centre)

## TERM 2 2022 JUNIOR COACHING

Thursday	28 April 2022.
Time:	3.45 - 4.45pm.

5-7 Years 7 - 9 Years

PRE-PRIMARY—YEAR 6 STUDENTS ONLY

10-12 Years Fee: \$145 for 8 weeks (\$5 discount if fees paid on or before 1st day ofterm)

- Students will be picked up from the school undercover area at 3.15pm and walked down to the courts for the lesson at 3.45pm.
- Parents must collect their children at 4.45pm from the courts.

Fees can be paid via CASH, CHEQUE OR EFT.

Fax: 9381 8876

Mail: PO Box 7025 SHENTON PARK 6008. Cheques to be made out to Peter Gerrans

Electronic Transfer of Fees:

A/C Name: P.Gerrans BSB: 016 363 A/C: 518863177

Please include venue & pupil's name ) Eq: Nor, SMITH Thurs 3.45pm

		ENROLMENT FORM		PAID / NOT P	AID		
STUDENI	Г NAME:		Parent E-r	nail:			
ADDRES:	S:			SUBURB:	P.CODE		
Parent tele	ephone: Hm	Pa	rent telepho	ne: Mob			
STUDENI	DATE OF BIRTH		AGE:	SCHOOL:			
PARENT:	SIGNATURE:						
My child _ lessons fo	or Term 2, 2022. I	of Year understand and agree tha	Room t:	would like to p	articipate in the after school tenn	is	
		pperated by a private instr ildren card and will collect			school. This person holds a valid 15pm.	k	
		cipation is \$145 for 8 weel Peter Gerrans—NOT th			e commencement of lessons ils above)		
	Children are to be well-behaved and respectful, and if the instructor deems necessary he may exclude a child from the lessons, after notifying the parent.						
	In the event of injury or illness, the instructor may contact me on the emergency phone number below.						
	I need to advise the instructor in writing if my child has any medical conditions.						
	Tennis lessons finish promptly at 4.45pm and I must collect my child from the Noranda tennis courts.						
Signed _		Pa	rent/carer n	ame			
Date		Co	ntact phone	number			